
CANADA-NEWFOUNDLAND
and LABRADOR

3i= OFFSHORE
='S: PETROLEUM~BOARD

Decembcr 13, 2010

Paul Leonard
President
Hibernia Management & Development Co.
Ltd.
Suite 1000, Cabot Place
100 New Gower Street
St. John's, NL
AIC 6K3

Paul J. McCloskey
Vice President, East Coast Operations
Husky Energy
Suite 90 I, Scotia Centre
235 Water Street
St. John's, NL
AIC IB6

Gentlemen:

Alan R. Brown
Vice President - East Coast
Suncor Energy Inc.
Suite 20 I, Scotia Centre
235 Water Street
St. John's, NL
AIC IB6

Re: OHSI Recommendation #24 - Aviation Safety Audits

In the OHSI Report, Commissioner Wells stated:

(a) It is recommended that auditors of helicopter operations have a
prescribed level of aviation expertise, or be assisted by a person with aviation
expertise, in conducting their audits.

(b) It is recommended that the Regulator's and oil operators' safety aviation
audits ofthe helicopter operator(s) include reviews of past responses to
declared emergencies and emergency preparedness exercises.

(c) It is recommended that auditors have access to reports as to what actions
were taken to correct deficiencies, if any, found in previous audits.

The Board's audits of those areas of helicopter operations which are within the Board's
mandate will be guidcd by the expertise of our aviation advisor, and they will be
coordinated with the overall audits by Transport Canada, wherever possible.
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Operators should ensure that, for the purposes of such audits, all information regarding
past responses to declared emergencies and emergency preparedness exercises, as well as
reports as to what actions were taken to correct deficiencies, if any, found in earlier audits
will be made available for the audits.

Sincerely,

~K-~GL4
Max Ruelokke, P. Eng.
Chairman & CEO


